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Law, Justice and Human Services Committee

REVISED STAFF REPORT
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DATE: 

December 2, 2004
PROPOSED MOTION    2005-0544
PREPARED BY: 
Clifton Curry
SUBJECT: A MOTION authorizing the King County office of the fire marshal to accept the donation of self contained breathing apparatus; the estimated value of this donation is twenty thousand dollars.
On December 2, 2004 the Law, Justice and Human Services Committee heard this proposed motion for the King County Fire Marshal’s Office to accept a donation of self contained breathing apparatus.   The Committee reviewed and amended the motion to reflect the change of the value of the donation and the amount of units donated from 10 to 6.  The Committee adopted Proposed Motion 2004-0544 and gave a DO PASS recommendation to the amended motion.
SUMMARY: King County’s Office of the Fire Marshal is responsible for the investigation of suspicious fires in King County through its fire and arson investigations unit.  Currently, the unit has assigned to it a supervisor and five fire investigators who are responsible for conducting fire investigations throughout the county in unincorporated areas.  The fire investigators examine fire scenes to make determinations of cause and origin—and actively investigate criminal arson cases.  
The Duvall Fire District (District 45) has six full air packs (personal self contained breathing apparatus) with six spare air bottles purchased with grant monies that it would like to donate to the county’s fire investigators.  The donation has an estimated value of $20,000.  The office of the fire marshal has identified a need for self contained breathing apparatus and can use the donation in the performance of their investigatory duties.

This motion, if approved, would authorize the Office of the Fire Marshal to accept the donation for its fire and arson investigation unit as required by the County Charter.
